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FOREWORD

The report continues the account of the geological survey of the coastal belt of
Kenya. A strip some 40 miles in width, between the Tanganyika border and the River
Sabaki, has already been described in earlier publications (Reports Nos. 20, 24, 34
and 36), and the present account extends the survey to the latitude of the mouth of the
River Tana. The area is one of considerable difficulty for the geologist in view of the
general lack of relief, the fewness of outcrops, and the scarcity of roads and tracks.
Mr. Williams is to be congratulated on the amount of valuable information he has
extracted from such unpromising material. '

The mappirg has shown that Miocene sediments, which for a long time have
been thought to occur in scattered localities in the area, in fact cover a considerable
extent. Mr. Williams has collected numerous fossils from them, and gives a useful
summary of the Miocene fossils that have so far been collected in the area. The survey
has also shown that the Miocene beds extend up to an elevation of 550 ft. above
sea-level on the Rogge ridge, west of Fundi Isa, an altitude that is greatly in excess
of those of other deposits of similar age along the East African coast. There is as
vet, however, insufficient evidence to indicate whether the height of the Miocene beds
indicates a previously unexpected height for the Miocene Sea, or whether it is a result
of post-Miocene earth movements.

An account is given of the sands along the coast and of the interest that has been
taken in recent years in connexion with the possibility of the extraction of the titanium
mineral, ilmenite, from them. The ilmenite contains a small amount of vanadium
which, if extractable, would be a ‘valuable by-product.

The report has been delayed in publication because, shortly after Mr. Williams
began his field-work, he was seconded for emergency duties, and was unable to resume
the survey for a period of two years.

Nairobi, WILLIAM PULFREY,
3rd July, 1958. Chief Geologist.































































































































































































































